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The Workshop Meeting of the Borough of Butler Mayor and Council was opened by Mayor 

Alviene who indicated that the meeting was being held in compliance with the Open Public 

Meetings Act having been duly advertised and posted in Borough Hall.   

 

ROLL CALL 

PRESENT: Mayor Alviene, Councilman Fox, Councilman McNear, Councilman Meier, 

Councilman Regis, Councilman Verdonik and Council President Vath 

 

ALSO PRESENT: J. Lampmann, Borough Administrator, R. Oostdyk, Borough Attorney and  

M. O’Keefe, Borough Clerk 

 

R 2016-31 Bid Award – Gifford Street Water Main Replacement – Mr. Lampmann noted 10 

bids were received for this project, after review by the Engineer and Borough Attorney the 

recommendation is that the bid be awarded to Reivax Contracting, with the two options for the 

placement of two additional shut off valves on Kiel Avenue.  The project should begin in late 

March or early April.   

 

Moved: Verdonik     Second: Meier 

Voted Aye: Fox, McNear, Meier, Regis, Verdonik and Vath 

Voted Nay: None 

 

 

DISCUSSION:  
2016 Municipal Budget – Jim Kozimor, CFO is present this evening, Council President Vath 

noted that budget meetings have been held over the last few months, with introduction scheduled 

for the March 15, 2016 meeting.  The increase in property taxes comes out to $29.40 per average 

assessed home valued at approximately $252,000.  The increase is a significant reduction from 

$52.49 last year.  This budget is an example of fiscal responsibility with the department heads, 

and employees who have worked to keep the increase this low.  Mayor Alviene commended the 

Borough Employees for their diligence in keeping the increase so low; however, we do not know 

what the School and Morris County tax rate will be.  Mr. Kozimor asked that the Mayor and 

Council review the budget over the next weeks and please contact him should there be any 

questions.   

 

2016 Capital Improvement Projects – Mr. Lampmann provided the Mayor and Council a list 

of the 2016 Capital Improvement Project requests, (copy attached).  General Capital allocations 

may be funds remaining from completed projects, or new monies allocated.  The amount 

allocated for roads may change based on the inspection scheduled shortly with the Roads 

Chairman and Borough Engineer. The other large item is the refurbishment of the ladder truck 

for Butler Fire Department, the $250,000 listed may be a conservative amount, and he feels that 

the amount may be closer to $300,000.  If the refurbishment is included in the 2016 budget, a 

Bond Anticipation Note may be required or adjustments will need to be made to funds allocated 

for other capital projects.  Councilman Verdonik enquired as to how much time will the 

refurbishment add to the life of the vehicle.  Mr. Lampmann explained it would add 
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approximately ten years to the vehicle.  A new fire truck costs approximately 1.3 million dollars, 

this refurbishment is considerably less expensive.  The vehicle has had no major repairs and the 

manufacturer noted the truck is in fabulous shape.  With the refurbishment, the truck will be up 

to present day code, including meeting all National Fire Protection Association standards.  

Councilman Regis recommended that we enter into a shared service agreement with neighboring 

municipalities for three distinct types of vehicles so that we have backup available during the 

time the vehicle will be out of service.  Council President Vath noted that more Fire Departments 

are looking at vehicles that have less bells and whistles costing less, while still functioning in the 

same capacity.  

 

Appointment to the Planning Board – Mayor Alviene noted that Robert Drexler has resigned 

from the Planning Board, as he is moving for employment purposes.  Present this evening is 

Salvatore Veneziano, Jr., who has notified the Mayor of his interest in serving on the Planning 

Board.  Mayor Alviene polled the Council regarding this appointment; all concurred and 

congratulated Mr. Veneziano, Jr. on his appointment.   

 

OPEN PUBLIC DISCUSSION 

Mayor Alviene opened the meeting to the public at this time.  

 

Alex Calvi, 5 Butler Place asked if the fire department currently has unused funds, if so could it 

be used for this truck.  Mr. Lampmann explained that the while there may be funds remaining, 

there is nowhere near the monies required for the truck refurbishment.  While capital is budgeted 

yearly for the Fire Department, this year’s funding will be towards replacing bunker gear, 

according to the replacement schedule that is in place.    

 

Bob Norman, 31 Cascade Way regarding the refurbishment of the fire truck, he feels that is a 

good idea.  However, he wanted to know if this would be paid in one lump sum or if it will be 

financed.  Mr. Kozimor explained that if Bond Anticipation Notes were issued, then it would be 

over a ten-year period, however, depending on funding it could be paid off prior to that, but the 

vendor would be paid off this year.  Councilman Fox explained that there are savings on interest.  

Mr. Norman had a question regarding roads, will the Borough be doing the paving or will there 

be an outside contractor doing the paving.  Mr. Fox explained that an outside contractor is 

always used the Borough only does patching of potholes.   

 

Seeing no one come forward to speak a motion was made to close the public portion of the 

meeting. 

Moved: Fox        Second: McNear 

All in favor.  

 

Motion to adjourn 

Moved: Fox        Second: Verdonik 

All in favor. 
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ADJOURNMENT: 7:23 p.m. 

 

Adopted: April 19, 2016 

        

        
       ____________________________________ 

       Robert W. Alviene, Mayor 

Attest: 

 

 
_____________________________ 

Mary A. O’Keefe, RMC 

Municipal Clerk 

 

Dated: April 19, 2016  
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